
 

KIRKSVILLE CITY COUNCIL REPORT 

 
Council Meeting Date: March 18, 2013   Agenda Item: 5 
 
Report Prepared by: Edward Ieans, City Engineer 
 
Recommended Motion: To approve a bid from All American Painting Company for the 
painting of the outdoor pool at the Aquatic Center. 
 
Background:  The outdoor pool at the Kirksville Aquatic Center has not been repainted 
since the facility first opened in 1999.  Each season pool staff has removed loose paint 
and repainted those areas but the surface has never been stripped and repainted.  The 
number of spots that are patched each season continues to grow each year and we are 
now at the point where the entire surface needs to be striped and repainted.  Typical life 
for pool paint is 2-5 years.   
 
Bids were advertised on February 22, 2013 and were opened March 12, 2013.  Three 
bids were opened and reviewed by city staff with bids ranging from $36,142 to $76,767. 
All American Painting Company submitted the low bid in the amount of $36,142. This 
project includes the removal of the existing paint and applies 3 coats of high quality 
epoxy paint to approximately 10,900 square feet of surface. There is an alternate bid 
price to replace caulking as needed at $7.00 per lineal feet should it be needed. 
 
Fiscal Impact:  The City budgeted $36,000 in account Number 31-3120-7170 for this 
project. Additional funds from the Capital Improvement Sales Tax will be used to pay 
the additional $142.  
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 

 
 
Mari E. Macomber 
City Manager 


